

REPORT TO COUNCIL.

Planning Workshop 26th October

We had a useful Planning Workshop on 10th October entitled Planning Obligations. This provided the opportunity to explain and develop our understanding of Section 106 Agreements. The workshop was based on the Audit Commission’s Paper, “Securing Community Benefits through the Planning Process”. The Local Plans and Conservation Manager took us through the main issues. We found this useful and particularly for those members of the Development Control Committee.

Meeting of 26th October
We had a competent presentation by the Abandoned Vehicle Co-ordinator and we also had the opportunity to ask Sergeant Baines of the Cumbria Constabulary questions relating to abandoned vehicles and the car clear scheme.

The Committee considered a paper from The Director of Community Services, supported by the Head of Policy and Performance on Improving the Environmental Performance of the Council. Members appreciated their contribution and asked if next time this could be supported by more facts and figures, with targets set for each directorate. Members proposed measures to reduce the number of copies of agendas and report for Committees and this was developed further at the next meeting, and a pilot scheme has been introduced for this Committee. The Green Travel Plan, covering Members and Officers travel to and from work, no doubt this will be the subject of vigorous debate at future meetings and in Council.

We considered a paper by the Head of Revenue and Benefits, reviewing the Concessionary Fares Scheme. We discussed a number of options but, it was agreed that we should have a private workshop session, to which a representative from Stagecoach and the Portfolio Holder for Environment and Infrastructure would be present. 

The Development Manager, Carlisle Renaissance, did a presentation with some emphasis on the Development Framework and Movement Strategy.

The Committee welcomed the opportunity of being involved in the Renaissance Initiative.

Meeting of 30th November

This meeting was largely devoted to the Budget Reports. The issues and any recommendations have already been reported in the minutes of the meeting. Briefly, the Committee supported the bid for the Planning Delivery Grant to meet the Governments e-planning requirements. On the report on Concessionary Fares generated some debate regarding the options for taking the scheme forward. Two approaches were suggested one was Option 2 restricting the scheme to off-peak travel within the district and maintaining the 60% off peak out of district concession. Whilst an alternative approach was to operate the scheme in full and seek savings elsewhere to cover the cost. In the event, it was resolved that the Executive considers these two options. It was noted that the high take up of the Concessionary Fares Scheme has impacted on the car parking revenue but, this is effectively an indication of the success of the Concessionary Fares Scheme.

On Waste Minimisation the Committee were supportive of this bid to take the programme forward. 

On Income projection, the Committee are concerned at the level of dependency of car parking income, particularly in view of the decline of car parking revenue and car parking charges.  We welcome the research that has been done by Capita to try and identify the reason for the fall off in car parking revenue. We urge the Executive to address the issue of the apparent decline of tourism and leisure as contributing to the decline in car parking revenue. This issue was raised again during the subsequent presentation by the Carlisle Local Strategic Partnership Manager, in his presentation on the Local Area Agreement for Cumbria and the Carlisle Sustainable Community Plan. The Committee was generally supportive of the options presented in relation to the review of Car Parking Charges.

A final comment on the budget concerns the presentation of the papers. The Committee welcomed the fact that the whole of the budget proposals had been bound in one copy, but without consecutive page numbering throughout and an accompanying index it was clear that the members had difficulty in locating individual reports.

The Committee were saddened by the death of Cllr Geoff Hodgson, as a result of this the workshop on 8th December was rescheduled for mid January.

Councillor Trevor Allison.

Chair

Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee

January 2007 
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